
Hart County Recreation Department
Recreation Advisory Board Minutes
May 25, 2010
Present:  Marshall Sayer, Scott Berrong, Bob Frye, Steve Wehunt, & Mark White
Staff Present:  Jim Owens
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Marshall Sayer, Chairman.  
Department Report
Director Owens gave financial, facility, program, and staff updates.
The new rail by the Minor League field at the Clay Street Park has been finished.  The LL logo is currently being painted on the dugouts of three fields for free using inmate labor.  The Hillside Shelter bids are in, but an award has not been made.

The 2010 Football program was discussed.  Director Owens will be meeting with the Recreation Director’s of Stephens, Franklin, and Elbert Counties to discuss the upcoming Football season.  The Adult Softball season is drawing to a close and has been very successful.  Four teams will be going to the GRPA District 7 Tournament.  If successful, they will go to the State Tournament.  Little League Baseball/Softball is coming to a close as well.

Chairman’s Report

No report.

Board Member’s Report

No report

Requests

A proposal was made by the Southern Para Pilots Club requesting the Recreation Department and the County to support their efforts to gain a permit of operation on Lake Hartwell (see proposal).  Present at the meeting for the SPPC was Tommy Beeson and John Frazier, both licensed pilots.  The RAB ws in favor of their proposal.  A motion was made by Steve Wehunt and seconded by Mark White.  A vote was taken and passed 5-0.
Old Business
The Hartwell Vipers Semi-Pro Football team played their last game at the department’s football field but has not paid the fees.  Their check bounced when submitted.  Attempts by the department have been made to contact the Vipers, but no contact has been made to date.  This matter has been turned over to the finance department.
The portable fencing bid was opened and awarded to the Highland Products Company.  The fencing has been ordered as of 5/26/10 and will be delivered with in 2 weeks.
New Business
Department Branding – a new department logo has been created and will soon be put into circulation
Youth Football: register in July



Equipment inventory needed



All FB coaches need to be certified & have extensive background checks

The department is investigating having new park signs installed at both parks.

Fall League baseball and softball will take place again this year.

Football Field Irrigation Project:  A quote for the installation of a well to supply water for an irrigation system has been acquired to evaluate the cost of installing an irrigation system for that field.
A proposal for renovating the lights at the Clay Street Park has been looked into and is being considered.

Next meeting:  June 21, 2010, @ 6:00 PM
Adjournment

Motion to adjourn was provided by Mark White with a second by Steve Wehunt.  Motion carried 5-0.  The meeting adjourned.
Minutes by James A. Owens, CPRP

Recreation Director
Cc:  
Board of Commissioners

Jon Caime, County Administrator 
